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CONNEXIONAL TEAM BUDGET – 2007/2008

Introduction 

2007/8 is the last of three transitional years, 2005/6 to 2007/8 that were covered by the Team’s Three-Year Financial Plan to reduce team expenditure by 30% by 1 September 2008.  Targeted expenditure for 07-08 under the Plan was put at £17 million , and all of it was expected to be covered by income (i.e. with no drawing down of reserves).

The Three-Year Financial Plan as adopted by the 2005 Conference is reproduced on p. 287 of the 2006 Conference Agenda. However, a number of legitimate factors led to a restating of the budget figures for 04-05, 05-06, and 06-07 on p. 288 of the 2006 Agenda. Those figures are reproduced on the accompanying sheet, together with the Actual for 05-06 and the proposed draft budget for 07-08.  

Draft Proposal

The draft budgets for the year to 31 August 2008 as attached are made up as follows:

a) Connexional Team excluding the Connexional Advance & Priority Fund (CAPF).  

b) Connexional Team including the Connexional Advance & Priority Fund and

c) Proposed funding of the Grants’ Programme for the year. 

These budget figures are based on the actual figures for the year to 31 August 2006, with an adjustment for known variations as well as an allowance for a 4.4 percent inflation increase based on the RPI for December 2006.  In view of the ongoing review under Team Focus, we have departed from the norm, which is to build the budget from submissions from budget managers within the Connexional Team.

Connexional Team budget excluding CAPF

Of the two budget figures, the Connexional Team without CAPF is on the same basis as the 3-Year Financial Plan but allows for a total expenditure of £21.8 million for the year compared to the targeted expenditure of £17 million.  There are a number of reasons for this:

· Income level is likely to be a lot better than was anticipated 3 years ago.  Expected reduction in voluntary giving has not materialised and levels of investments remain largely unchanged.

· Other programme and staff costs have been maintained at largely the 2005/6, 2006/7 levels pending the outcome of the Team Focus review.

· Committee costs are slightly higher to allow for the additional meeting costs to do with Team Focus including the ongoing governance review.  This level is unlikely to continue beyond August 2008.

· Office and other internal charges have been retained at the 2005/6 levels in the expectation that any inflationary increases will be met from efficiency savings.

· Attention is also drawn to the £1.5 million extra provision in the budget to cover the costs of special projects in the transitional year as well as the actual management of change process.  It is expected that £900,000 of this can be funded from a one-off gift received this year from Methodist Insurance.

The SRC reviewed the budget submission and recommends it to Council on the understanding that further work will be done by the Team on the underlying details.

Connexional Team budget with CAPF

As the Team moves forward under a unitary grants making body as proposed under Project 2, this format of the budget is proposed as a way forward for future years with the need to consolidate in one place all the main funds available connexionally for grants in mind. 

SRC agreed that in the interest of better governance, an all-inclusive budget approach should be adopted for future years.

PAGE  
2

